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NEWS RELEASE

FROM

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

4 March 2013
Third resignation from Town Council
Sandy Town Council will be seeking a new councillor following the resignation of Mrs Sandie Lunn, one of the Pinnacle Ward Town Councillors last week.  This brings the number of resignations from the Town Council since the 2011 local elections up to three.  Mrs Lunn has moved away from the parish for personal reasons and so is no longer eligible to serve. 

Town Clerk Delia Shephard advised “Notice of the casual vacancy has been made public and it is now up to the electorate to decide whether a by-election is to be held or whether the Council will be left to co-opt a replacement fifteenth member. Anyone who wants more information about how to call for an election should contact the Returning Officer at Central Bedfordshire Council or talk to us at the Town Council Offices.”   

The last election in Pinnacle Ward was held in October 2012 when Cllr Sharon Walsh was elected.  
ENDS
For further information contact:

Delia Shephard

Town Clerk
Sandy Town Council

10 Cambridge Road 

SANDY    SG19 1JE 

Telephone: 01767-681491 Fax: 01767-692527       
Email: clerk@sandytowncouncil.gov.uk
Notes for Editors:

1 Casual Vacancy is the term used to describe a vacancy which arises following a resignation.

2 The cost of Town Council elections are borne by the Town Council although they are supervised by the Unitary Authority.

